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     Reminders 
 Council Meetings are the 2nd Wednesdays of each month at 6:00pm! 

 Utility Bills are due by the 1st of each month; late after the 5th with a 

$10 late fee; after 35 days there will be a $35 late fee and utilities will be 

shut off with a $50  

 reconnect fee!  

 ATV/UTV/Golf Cart Permits are due by January 1!! 

 Dog/Cat Tags are due May 1!! Pet Clinic TBD!! 

and 

SEWER CLEANING WILL BE DONE JANUARY 10-12, 2022 (AS LONG 

AS WEATHER PERMITS)!!  

YOU WILL BE NOTIFIED BY DOOR HANGER IF YOUR  

RESIDENCE WILL BE IN AFFECT! IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS 

PLEASE CONTACT THE CITY OFFICE, 785.337.2261 OR  

THE CITY SHOP, 785.337.2591! 
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Hanover City Council  
• Upcoming Council Meeting 
 January 12, 2022 at 6:00pm—new council members begin! 
 February 9, 2022 at 6:00pm 

Building Rentals in the City of Hanover 
 Community Building: Contact  the City Office, 785.337.2261 
 Old City Hall Basement: Contact the City Office, 785.337.2261 
 Firehouse Meeting Room: Contact the City Office, 785.337.2261 
 Kloppenberg Center: Contact Marilyn Morgan, 785.337.2741 
 Hanover Legion: Contact George Stohs, 785.337.2775 OR Dustin Minge, 785.629.0021 

• City Office will be closed the following days 
 December 29, 2021-January 4, 2022 
 January 27, 2022—closing at NOON! 
 January 28, 2022 
 
**If there is a day that the city office will be closed and is not listed above, there will be a notice on the door 

of the office, Facebook, and sent out via City text!** 

Happenings Around the City 
• Hanover American Legion Breakfast: Every 3rd Sunday from 7am-NOON 

                     City Project Updates  
 

• Water Project 
 100%  of New Water Mains are Installed 
 Only about 12 meters left to install!! 
 Please be cautious when driving around town as crews are working on many different streets through-

out the day! 
 If you enter your meter pit, PLEASE be sure to put the freeze pad back properly!! This is EXTREMELY important as it 

prevents the meter from freezing! If you have any questions regarding this, please contact the city office at 
785.337.2261 or the city shop at 785.337.2591! 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, PLEASE contact the city office!! 



 
Did you know that every 3 seconds someone in the world develops dementia? 

Did you know that smoking, alcohol use, diabetes, and high cholesterol levels are risk factors for dementia? 
Did you know that there are brain scans that can detect Alzheimer's-related changes in the brain before memory loss is evident? 

 
Please join us for an evening of learning about dementia. It will be held on January 26th at 6:00 PM at the Kloppenberg Center.  

 
Recently, the Hanover Hospital has partnered with the University of Kansas' Cognitive Care Network (CCN). The speaker for the 

evening will be Hanover Hospital's CCN Navigator, Cindy Miller. Cindy is a nurse who has been working with individuals with all types 
of dementias as well as their caregivers since 1989. She was the director for the State of Kansas' Alzheimer's Aging Specialists as 

well as the dementia care coordinator for the Alzheimer's Association, Heart of America Chapter.  
 

The goal of the CCN program is to provide rural communities with resources to help minimize patients' symptoms of dementia and 
maximize their quality of life. The program is geared toward providing education and support to patients living with the disease, as 

well as their families and caretakers. Our goal at the Hanover Hospital is to work with Cindy and KU's Cognitive Care Network  
resources to make the cognitive impairment diagnosis early to help our patients live at home as independently and as safely for as 

long as possible.  
 

Please keep in mind, you do NOT have to be a patient of ours to attend this event. You do not need a referral to meet with our  
Cognitive Care Network Navigator either. If you are interested in meeting with Cindy, please contact the Warren Clinic at  

785-337-2214 and ask to speak with Aubrie or Jayda! 

NEWS FROM THE HANOVER HOSPITAL 



WINTER IS HERE!! With winter comes snow...here are a few reminders for 

when the snow decides to arrive! Below is a reference for Ordinance #688—

ESTABLISHING SNOW REMOVAL RULES AND PROCEDURES FOR THE STREETS. 

Emergency Snow Routes—Upon announcement by the City that the “Snow Removal Regulations” are in effect, the streets 

listed in this section shall be designed as “Emergency Snow Routes”. No parking shall be allowed and violating vehicles shall have 

violation notices placed thereon.  

North Street from Highland Haven to Wulff Street 

All of North Denver Avenue 

All of South Denver Avenue 

East Street from 23rd Road to East Washington Street 

Kansas Street from South East Street to South Hanover Street 

Hanover Street from East Kansas Street to East North Street 

Washington Street from East Street to South Bern Street 

Bern Street from North Street to Washington Street 

Church Street to North Street to Washington Street 

Jaedicke Street from Church Street to Railroad Street 

Primary Snow Routes—upon accumulation of snow depth of three inches (3”), the “Snow Removal Regulations” are in 

effect and the following streets shall be designed as “Primary Snow Routes” and vehicles are requested to be removed. 

All of Elm Street 

All of Highland Street 

All of Railroad Street 

Bern Street from North Street to Elm Street 

All of Center Street 

All of Harbine Street 

All of South Street 

All of Hill Street  

All of North Ridge Terrace 

All of Hilltop Drive 

East Street from Washington Street to South Street 

Church street from Elm Street to North Street and Jaedicke Street to South Street 

Hanover Street from Farrell Street to North Street from Kansas Street to South Street 

Jaedicke Street from East Street to Church Street and Railroad Street to South Denver Avenue 

Washington Street from Bern Street to South Denver Avenue 

All of Farrell Street 

All of Kensington Place, West Minster, and Belgrave Avenue 

All of Jackson Street 



WINTER IS HERE!! With winter comes snow...here are a few reminders for 

when the snow decides to arrive! Below is a reference from Ordinance #687—

SNOW REMOVAL ON PRIVATE PROPERTY. 

•Section 1.  SNOW AND ICE TO BE REMOVED. 

(a)  It shall be unlawful for the owner and/or the occupant of any lots abutting upon any sidewalks to fail to 

cause to be removed from such sidewalks all snow and ice within 12 hours from the time that the snow fall or 

ice storm ceases.  If the snow falls or ice accumulates upon the sidewalks in the nighttime, removal of same 

must be made within 12 hours after sunrise on the following day.   

(b)  It shall be unlawful for any person to place snow removed from private property upon any public street, 

alley or sidewalk. 

 

•Section 2.  SAME: EXCEPTION; ALTERNATE REMEDY.  Where there shall be ice or compacted snow on 

any such sidewalk of such a character as to make it practically impossible to remove the same, the sprin-

kling of ashes, sand or other noncorrosive chemicals on the accumulation of ice or snow in such a man-

ner as to make such sidewalk reasonably safe for pedestrian travel shall be deemed a sufficient compli-

ance with the provisions of this ordinance until the ice or snow can be removed. 

 

•Section 3.  SAME; PENALTY.  That any person violating the provisions of Section 1 shall, upon conviction, 

be fined $25, plus court costs for the first offense.  Additional convictions shall cause the fine to be dou-

bled from the previous fine (2nd offense $50, third offense $100, etc.) 

 

•Section 4.  REMOVAL MAY BE MADE BY CITY.  If any owner or occupant of any lot or lots shall refuse or 

neglect to clean or remove from the sidewalk abutting the lot or lots all snow and ice within the time spec-

ified, the city may cause such snow and ice to be removed from sidewalks and the cost thereof shall be 

assessed against such abutting lot or lots, and  the city clerk shall certify the same to the county clerk for 

collection as provided by law. 



Happenings in School 

• USD 223 School Website 

 https://www.usd223.org/ 

• St. John’s School Facebook Page 

 https://www.facebook.com/groups/910288115980747 

• Please be aware of NO parking signs when attending games at the 

school during the basketball season! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REMINDER: 

• Students, Teachers, and Citizens will be using the Cross Walks more 

often now that school is in session! Please remember that pedestrians 

have the right of way!!  

https://www.usd223.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/910288115980747


Game Scores 

Junior High Basketball 

       

 

 

 

 

 

  

Hanover High School Basketball 

 

 

 

BOYS 

VARSITY: 3-0 

JR. VARSITY: 1-1 

 

 

GIRLS 

VARSITY:3-0 

JR. VARSITY: 2-1 

 

GREAT START TO YOUR  

SEASON!! 

GOOD LUCK FOR THE REST OF 

THE YEAR! 

GREAT START TO YOUR  

SEASON!! 

GOOD LUCK FOR THE REST OF 

THE YEAR! 

BOYS 

A TEAM: 8-0  

B TEAM: 7-1 

C TEAM: 

 

GIRLS 

A TEAM: 7-1 

B TEAM: 7-1 

C TEAM: 1-0 

 





 

 

Yorgensen-Meloan-
Londeen  

Funeral Home 
  

Shane D. 
Lohse 

  
shane@ymlfuneralhome.com  

 

P) 785-539-7481 
 

F) 785-539-9401 
 
 

1616 Poyntz  
Avenue 

Manhattan,  
Kansas 66502 

ymlfuneralhome.com 

 

 

 

PLEASE CONTACT THE CITY OFFICE FOR MORE  

INFORMATION FOR PRICE ON 

ADVERTISEMENTS IN THE MONTHLY NEWSLETTER  
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